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Parish contacts 



Dear Friends, 
 

‘We are convinced that England will never be converted 
until the laity use the opportunities for evangelism daily 
offered by their various professions, crafts and 
occupations… this being so, the Christian laity should be 
recognised as the priesthood of the Church in the 
working world, and as the Church militant in action in 
the mission fields of politics, industry and commerce’. So 
said the 1946 report, Towards the Conversion of 
England, commissioned by Archbishop William Temple. 
 

Seventy years later, and a more recent report, Setting God’s People Free, 
debated at General Synod earlier this year, makes exactly the same point, 
and asks for what it calls two major culture changes in the way we think 
about being and doing Church. 
‘Until, together, we find a way to form and equip lay people to follow Jesus 
confidently in every sphere of life in ways that demonstrate the Gospel we 
will never set God’s people free to evangelise the nation,’ says the report. 
‘Until laity and clergy are convinced, based on their baptismal mutuality, 
that they are equal in worth and status, complementary in gifting and 
vocation, mutually accountable in discipleship and equal partners in mission, 
we will never form communities that can evangelise the nation’. 
 

It is a report that reminds us that as Christians we are not just redeemed 
‘from’ something, but ‘for’ something as well. Each one of us is called to 
play our part in bringing about the transformation of our world and of lives 
as we share what we know of Jesus in all the different places God sends us 
to. We gather together on a Sunday to be sent scattered into the world as 
Church the other six days of the week. 
 

It is an exciting vision of what the Church has always been called to be, but 
maybe one we have not always lived out. The challenge for us as a diocese is 
how we do that now, to move from just words in a report, to actions that 
make a difference. Seventy years has been a long time to wait! 
 

+ David Grimsby  
 

A Letter from Bishop Christopher 
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Deadline for the August & September edition - Friday 21st July 
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Thy Kingdom Come - Thought for the Season - Rosamund Seal 

Like everyone reading this I have been shocked and 
temporarily numbed by news of the recent terrorist 
attacks in Manchester and London followed by the, 
even more horrifying, fire in Grenfell Tower. 

But I have also been astonishingly encouraged and 
moved by the responses of those who were present and 
those who were involved. 

The London attack took place on the eve of Pentecost – 
the day when the first disciples received the gifts of the Holy Spirit as tongues of 
fire. The Spirit which gave them the courage and confidence to share the good 
news of Christ throughout the world. The Fruits of the Spirit we are told in 
Galatians, are Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, 
Gentleness and Self-control. 

And just look at how many of those fruits we have seen in action. Yes there 
have been many voices on Facebook and elsewhere screaming hatred and 
baying for blood in response to the terrorist attacks but on the ground, amongst 
those who were there, those who live and work in those communities, and in 
particular among those who have been so tragically bereaved, there have been 
extraordinary acts of bravery, compassion, a generosity to strangers and, most 
strikingly, a point blank refusal to hate and to stoop as low as the perpetrators 
of such futile violence. For all the horror, this has been inspiring and reminds 
me that for all the tragedy in this world those words from the Lord’s Prayer 
have a real meaning  

Thy kingdom come, thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven.  

We long, for it be on earth as we imagine it is in heaven, and just sometimes it 
is – and often ironically, it is when something least like God’s Kingdom happens, 
that something most like God’s Kingdom happens in response. 

So let us thank God for all those unremarkable but extraordinary people who 
have brought the Kingdom of God into these dreadful situations, and let us 
continue to hold in our prayers all the emergency services, medics, intelligence 
services and volunteers who still have much work to do behind the scenes. Let 
our anger at the manifest abdication of responsibilities and failures in relation 
to the Grenfell Tower be directed towards ensuring that there is no repeat of 
the Hillsborough cover-up.  

Let us hold in our prayers too, all those tragically bereaved families for whom 
the loss will never go away, even when these events become a distant memory 
for the rest of us. Let us continue to pray for them. 
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Saint of the Month - by Kex Dean 

Ignatius of Loyola, Founder of the Society of Jesus, died 31st 
July 1556. 
The youngest son of a Basque nobleman, Ignatius was born 
at his family’s ancestral castle at Loyola in north-east of 
Spain. He served as a page at the court of King Ferdinand V 
of Castile, and later entered military service, being seriously 
wounded at the French siege of Pamplona in 1521. During his 

lengthy convalescence, (his leg never properly healed and he was left with a 
permanent limp), he read the life of Christ and biographies of various saints. 
The result was that he resolved to devote himself to the spiritual life. He went 
on pilgrimage to Montserrat (near Barcelona), where he hung up his sword over 
the altar and exchanged clothes with a beggar. He then spent about a year at 
nearby Manresa, first working in a hospital there, then living as a hermit in a 
cave. He studied Thomas a’ Kempis, ‘The Imitation of Christ.’ It was probably 
during this year that he wrote the Spiritual Exercises, a manual of Christian 
prayer and meditation which has subsequently been used and valued (and is 
still used today) by Christians of many denominations and traditions. 
 

After a pilgrimage to Rome and Jerusalem, he returned to Spain in 1524 and 
studied at the universities of Barcelona, Alcala and Salamanca, (where he fell 
foul of the Inquisition because of his unauthorized preaching). He went on to 
Paris to continue his studies and it was there in 1534 that Ignatius and a group 
of six students (including Francis Xavier), vowed to go as missionaries to Islamic 
Palestine. In 1537 the group, now ten in number, finding that war prevented 
them travelling beyond Venice, offered their services to the Pope. By 1540 they 
had been ordained and with papal approval formed the Society of Jesus, with a 
vow of personal obedience to the Pope in addition to the traditional three 
monastic vows. Ignatius was elected the first General of the order and in the 
remaining 15 years of his life saw the order grow a hundred-fold and to be in 
the vanguard of both the Counter Reformation and the missionary work of the 
Roman Catholic Church. 
This prayer has become treasured by Christians of all traditions: 
  Teach us, good Lord, to serve you as you deserve 
  To give and not to count the cost 
  To fight and not to heed the wounds, 
   To toil and not to seek for rest 
  To labour and not to ask for any reward, 
  Save that of knowing that we do your will 
  Through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen                                       



 

 

Holbeach Primary Academy 

Head Teacher - Mrs S Boor 
School Office - 01406 422397 

 

Our Knight - Honour Pride Adventure 
Our knight, Honour Pride Adventure received his 
send off at the end of term on the next step on 
his journey to Lincoln. He will be unveiled 
officially at the Lincolnshire Show where he will join his 
fellow knights as the second part of the Lincoln Knights’ Trail. 
We wanted our knight to show who HPA are and the 
community that we belong to. So expect to see a field of 
flowers, a swan from our University of Lincoln Trust logo, red 
tulips and yellow daffodils plus our school colours strikingly 
emblazoned on his shield. At HPA we promote honour in who 
we are, pride in what we do and prepare for adventure! 
 

Building raised beds 
A group of our Y6 students built some raised beds in which to plant vegetables at school 
as part of our allotment topic. This helped to improve their DT skills. They worked with 
drills, saws, nails and hammers wearing safety goggles for protection. They learnt a 
valuable lesson in how to use this equipment safely and we are currently planting them 
up in time for Holbeach in Bloom. 
 

Manchester Appeal 
Following the terrible event in Manchester recently, we are very thankful to our pupils 
and parents for raising £360 which we have forwarded to those affected in this tragedy. 
 

PTFA Medieval Fayre 
Please come and join us at our PTFA Summer Fayre on Saturday 15th July from 12.00 - 
3.00. This year we have a medieval theme to coincide with us taking part in the Lincoln 
Knights Trail. Year 6 will also be showcasing their musical talents in a Samba 
demonstration which they have been learning all term. We will also be taking part in the 
Holbeach Food Festival on Saturday 1st July and look forward to seeing you there. 
 

School Trips 
As we speak, our last two trips of the year are taking place to the Black Country Living 
Museum and to Lincoln Castle.  Our pupils have recently enjoyed trips to Hamerton Zoo, 
Lincolnshire Wildlife Park and Tattershall Farm Park, all very rewarding and enjoyable. 
 

Year 6 visit UAH greenhouse 
We were invited by Mr Horsefield - the plant expert at UAH - over to the greenhouse to 
plant up our hanging baskets for our school grounds. We each had our own basket and 
the choice of five plants (maximum) to fill them. We learnt about the type of soil and 
how to arrange the plants for maximum effect - long dangly at the side, bushy in the 
middle.  We have since returned to plant seeds for our allotment which we are now 
planting up in our new raised beds. 
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William Stukeley C of E Primary School 

Head Teacher - Mr T W Emery 
School Office - 01406 422102 
 

Scholastic Book Fair 
Once again a huge thank you to those of you who supported our book 
fair last term. Your generosity managed to raise over £500 in rewards 
to buy books for our school. A big well done to all those children who 
took part in the ‘design a reading bug’ competition. We had an enormous response and 
choosing the winning entries was very difficult. The winning children all got to spend 
£5.00 at the book fair. 
 

KS1 WOW Day - Rainforest Rangers 
Children in Key Stage One and Foundation Stage had a fabulous day exploring the great 
outdoors with den building and simple orienteering to find the different rainforest 
animals. They developed team building skills which allowed them to work together 
through playing games such as cross the Amazon River, Pass the Cargo and Don’t Drop 
the Snake! They created their own colourful parrots and snakes as well their own plastic 
bottle rain sticks (thank you for all the bottle donations). Children experimented making 
paper flowers open and discussed what they thought could or would be the reasons for 
this. There were some brilliant discussions on absorption. Thank you for supporting the 
day by allowing your children to get dressed up for the occasion. They all looked 
amazing and it really helps to make the day even more memorable.  
  

Music Festival 
The Stukeley Choir attended the South Holland Primary Schools Music Festival at 
Spalding Parish C of E Day School on Tuesday 6th June. They performed ‘So Long’ from 
the Sound of Music and also performed with other school choirs. Act II joined us in the 
afternoon to teach the children a dance. The children were filmed and their singing 
recorded to make a music DVD. 

 

Junior Road Safety Officers / Junior Police Community Support Officers 
Our JPCSO's and JRSO's accompanied PCSO Naomi 
Newell on a 'speed task' outside our school. They got 
the chance to use the speed gun and monitor 
motorists - showing them 'smiley' or 'sad' faces 
depending on whether they were keeping to the speed 
limit. We did catch some people speeding, and the 
children had to remember number plates for PCSO 
Newell to phone through to check on insurance 
details, etc. This is part of our schools ongoing support 

for community initiatives and we are looking forward to recruiting new 
candidates for the role in September from our current Y5's. Mrs Holliday 
would like to thank the children for their wonderful manners when talking 
to PCSO Newell and members of the public. 
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Parish News 

All Saints Ladies Group 
On Wednesday 14th June members and guests went on a boat trip. The weather 
was perfect and we could have been on any inland waterway in England, but 
we were travelling down the River Welland and Coronation Channel. We shared 
two boats, each with a knowledgeable guide. After the river trip, we walked to 
Hill’s Restaurant where afternoon tea was enjoyed. Members thank the boat 
guides and also the restaurant staff for the delicious tea.  
 

Sharon Cole reminded members the A.G.M. would be on Wednesday 13th July 
at 7.30pm in the Reading Rooms. This will be a social evening with tea/coffee 
and cakes, which the committee will provide. It would be good if members 
could bring a small prize for the raffle. We look forward to a real chatty evening 
and as always visitors would be made welcome.  
 

Rita Norris - 01406 423474 

At their June meeting members agreed to 
send £100 to the MU overseas fund and 
enjoyed a creative craft session led by Jackie 
Sheldrake. 

The July meeting will begin with a Eucharist in the Lady Chapel at 2.00 lead by 
Rev’d Michaela Dean 
Lady Chapel Flowers: July 2nd & 9th - Joyce Fines, 16th & 23rd - Sylvia Bowell  
(for Ann Dacey) 
Diary Dates: July 5th 9.30 - Corporate Communion in Church,  
21st July 2.00 - Eucharist followed by branch meeting in the Mary Bass Room 
 

Joyce Fines 01406 420160 

Floodlight Sponsors for July 

 

If you would like to sponsor the running of the church floodlights please contact Clare. 
It costs the church about £1000 to run the floodlights but for £10 you can sponsor a 
day in memory of someone or to celebrate a special occasion, or if you prefer your 
donation can remain anonymous. 
2nd July : In loving memory of Michael Gregory 
3rd July : Birthday memories of Syd Birnie 
15th July : Remembering Derek Venni on his birthday 
21st July : In loving memory of Stephen Dacey 
29th July : Jessie 
29th July : In memory of Frank Arnold. 
 

Please Contact  - Clare Stupples - 07771 531481 
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Upcoming Events 

All Saints Church Holbeach 

No Soup 
Saturday 

 
No Soup Saturday on 1st 

July, but do please 
support the Holbeach 
Food Festival taking 

place all day in Carter’s 
Park ! 

Parish Summer Lunch 
To celebrate Kate’s ordination 
Sunday 2nd July 12.00pm 

The Vicarage Garden 
 
 
 
 
 

All ages welcome. 
Bring and Share Lunch 

 bring a bottle & a garden chair 
 

Trampoline and garden games for 
the children (& young at heart) 

Kate will be 
ordained priest on 
Saturday 1st July at 
5.30pm in Lincoln 
Cathedral. 
 

She will celebrate 
the Eucharist at 8.00am (BCP) and 

at the 10.30 am All-Age 
Communion on Sunday 2nd of July 
accompanied by the band and the 
singers and Junior Choir. Please do 

come along and give her your 
support and encouragement at 

what we hope will be a joyful and 
uplifting service. 

All-Age Summer Dog Walks 
 
 
 
 

Two Summer Dog Walks are planned 
Tuesday 25th July 10.30 am - meeting 
& facilities at Peter & Joyce Fines 
holiday home at Snettisham - PE31 
7RB - Long or short walk round 
Snettisham RSPB reserve followed by 
Fish & Chips. 
 

Tuesday 29th August 2.00 pm - Long 
or Short walk meeting at Bourne 
Woods car park PE10 OLG. 
 

Sign up lists will be in church. 
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For those of us, who like me, did not know what a quinquennial report 
was, it is a five yearly inspection and record of how we are caring for our 
church. Finding an experienced, enthusiastic and highly qualified 
conservation architect is not an easy job but eventually one came to us, 
and over a cup of tea one Saturday morning, the Fabric committee knew 
that Peter Slinger was our man. 

Peter agreed to conduct our report and with the aid of another colleague 
this was completed in one day on 24th April. That was the nail biting 
time, would he find problems that we were unaware of? 

After a short delay we received his excellent and comprehensive report 
which gives us much written and photographic information on which to 
base our maintenance and repair activities for the next five years. 

Other than some questions that we need to answer about water 
drainage and a recommendation for some further investigation on some 
of the tower stonework we found we were pretty much up to date with 
the other ongoing items. We are actively combining some of his 
suggestions with work that was already planned and we hope to have 
this work completed during this summer. 

Subject to confirmation of support from the Mary Bass Trust, to whom 
we have recently made a submission for assistance, we hope to be able 
to complete work to replace the upper tower door, to carry out work to 
clean and protect the roof and guttering which includes vital work to 
clear several years worth of pigeon nesting material, debris and leaves 
from the many gulleys and drainage channels and also to install a new 
roof alarm system. If we achieve all these jobs this summer it will have 
been a wonderful start to the year for the new PCC and our church. 

The Fabric committee has invited Peter to our next PCC meeting on 18th 
July, we will happily share the information we receive from him and 
together we can then all discuss the work that we will carry out during 
the next five years. If there are any jobs that you feel we may need to 
tackle please speak to Margaret or myself or any other member of the 
Fabric committee, Mick Boylan, Shep Shepherd and Carol Hellen. We will 
welcome your interest and any offers of help in whatever way possible 
will be appreciated. 

The Quinquennial Report - by Nigel Beverley Stone 
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Vicars footnote 

Our church has been wonderfully looked after over the years by 
generations of wardens and parishioners to whom we owe a great debt 
of gratitude. However this work has to be kept up and, as our treasurer 
has pointed out recently, we have spent very little on repair and 
maintenance over the last few years. The work on the drainage and 
guttering is now very urgent, as it is now resulting in water ingress which 
is damaging the organ and the stonework of the church. Equally vital is 
the requirement to install a roof alarm as part of a number of necessary 
antitheft initiatives. 

I am hugely grateful to those who have agreed to form a new fabric 
committee to oversee and progress this work. Alongside that is the 
ongoing project of updating our inventory in order to take account of 
new additions to the church, the disposal of unwanted items and the 
relocation of items.  

There are also plans to clear the drains at ground level and to clear a 
meter of ground all round the church in order to prevent week growth 
and leaf build up over the course of the year. 

Those of you who have fond memories of the work of the Tuesday Gang 
- talk to David Arnold if you have never heard of them, will be interested 
to know that we intend to set up a Saturday Gang who will undertake 
both external and internal DIY work once a month on a Saturday 
morning. Anyone can join and you may be involved with dusting, 
painting, or leaf clearing depending on your interest or ability. Please see 
the advert below and come along if and when you can: 

Come and Join the Saturday Gang…………. 
Saturday 22nd July from 10.00 am 
Saturday  19th August from 10.00 am 
Saturday 16th September from 10.00 am 
Bring a barrow 7 shovel if you live 
nearby and some gardening gloves. 
Coffee and cake provided. 
Contact Nigel Beverley Stone - 01406 259496 
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Saturday 1 10.00 Coffee Morning MBR 
 5.30 Kate’s Ordination Lincoln 

Sunday 2nd July - Trinity 3 
Sunday 2 8.00 Holy Communion (BCP)  
 10.30 All-Age Communion  

 12.00 Parish Lunch The Vicarage 

 6.30 Deanery Evensong  

Monday 3 10.00 Crochet & knitting group 2 Park Lane 

Tuesday 4 10.30 Bell-ringing Practice  

 2.30 Holy Communion Patchett Lodge 
 7.30 Ministry Team The Vicarage 
Wednesday 5 9.30 Holy Communion  Lady Chapel 
 10.00 Tea & Coffee MBR 

Thursday 6 2.30 Holbeach Hospital Communion  
 7.00 Prayer Group 9 Edinburgh Walk 
Friday 7 11.00 Community Larder  Reading Rooms 
 6.30 Junior Choir  
 7.15 Adult Choir  
Saturday 8 10.00 Coffee Morning  MBR 

 11.00 Baptism preparation  

Sunday 9th July - Trinity 4 
Sunday 9 10.30 Morning Worship  
 6.30 Deanery Evensong  

Monday 10 10.00 Crochet & knitting group 2 Park Lane 

Tuesday 11 10.30 Bell-ringing practice  

 2.30 Holy Communion Beech Lodge 

 7.30 CTEE Service - Persecuted church Catholic Church 

Wednesday 12 9.30 Holy Communion Lady Chapel 

 10.00 Tea & Coffee MBR 

 10.30 Home Communions  

 11.45 Sleaford Bell-ringers  

 7.30 Ladies Group  Reading Rooms 

Friday 14 11.00 Community Larder Reading Rooms 

 6.30 Junior choir  

 7.15 Adult choir  

Saturday 15 10.00 Coffee morning MBR 

Diary Dates for July 
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Sunday 16th July - Trinity 5 

Sunday 16 10.30 Holy Communion + Junior choir  

 12.15 Baptisms  

 6.30 Deanery Evensong  

Monday 17 10.00 Crotchet & knitting group 2 Park Lane 

Tuesday 18 10.30 Bell ringing practice  

 7.00 PCC Meeting with architect MBR 

Wednesday 19 9.30 Holy Communion Lady Chapel 

 10.00 Tea & Coffee MBR 

 2.30 Holy Communion Mayfields 

Thursday 20 12.30 William Stukeley Leavers Service  

 7.00 Prayer Group 9 Edinburgh Walk 

Friday 21 11.00 Community Larder Reading Rooms 

 6.00 Wedding rehearsal  

 6.30 Choir BBQ The Vicarage 

Saturday 22 10.00 Coffee morning MBR 

 10.00 Saturday Gang Working party Churchyard 

 2.00 Wedding  

Sunday 23rd July - Trinity 6 

Sunday 23 10.30 Holy Communion (CW)  

 12.15 Baptisms  

 6.30 Deanery Evensong  

Monday 24 10.00 Crochet & knitting group 2 Park Lane 

Tuesday 25 10.30 Bell ringing practice  

 10.30 Dog Walk Snettisham 

 2.30 Holy Communion Nutten Stoven 

Wednesday 26 9.30 Holy Communion Lady Chapel 

 10.00 Tea & Coffee MBR 

Thursday 27 7.30 Healing Service  

Friday 28 11.00 Community Larder Reading Rooms 

 6.00 Wedding rehearsal  

Saturday 29 11.00 Baptism preparation  

 1.00 Wedding  

Sunday 30th July - Trinity 7  

Sunday 30 10.30 Holy Communion (CW)  

 6.30 Be Still service  

Monday 31 10.00 Crochet & knitting group 2 Park Lane 
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Brilliant news from Lauren and Shep:    Congratulations to Lauren & Shep 
who completed their 70 mile cycle 
ride from Holbeach via Wisbech, 
Thorney, Crowland, Deeping St 
James and back on the hottest day 
of the year so far - Saturday 17th 
June.  
Lauren’s odometer read 72 miles by 
the time they finished.  
Aiming to raise £500 in sponsorship 

they were at £700 by the end of the church service on Sunday and it looks like 
the final total will now be £1000. This is a magnificent effort and just shows 
what can be done. 
I have to admit that I didn’t think Shep would make the full distance since he 
hadn’t trained as hard as Lauren, but I have eaten humble pie and am seriously 
impressed with their efforts. 
They are already planning next year’s fund-raising event…... 

HOLBEACH  FAMILY  HOEDOWN 
 

What a joyous evening we rustled up for ourselves on the 
3rd June. With near perfect weather we were all comfortably 
entertained at our first barn dance with glorious live music 

provided by our own Kim and her amazing group Akmed’s Camel.  

We accidentally chose a special night when several birthdays were collectively 
celebrated, Rosamund’s being on that very day. 

The facilities at the WI hall were great with plenty of space to accommodate up 
to 100 dancers and friends with a good stage for the band to entertain from. 

As the band struck up dancers were lining up to form their groups and get ready 
for the fun. Our ages ranged from 1 - 80 yrs and judging from the comments it 
was enjoyed by all. 

During the night we shared a magnificent feast, so much food we could not eat 
it all and some food was taken to church on Sunday to share again. 

Our aim for the night was simply to enjoy the friendship and company of the 
community stretching around Holbeach. The final bonus of being able to cover 
our costs and still have enough left over to make a gift aided donation of £100 
to Christian Aid was great! 

May be we should make this an annual event for the Eve of Pentecost ?? 

Huge thanks to Linda & Nigel Beverley Stone for organizing this for us. (Editor) 
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2017 Planned giving Campaign  

As you know we launched our Planned giving Campaign 
on 29th January with a sermon on the miracle at the 
wedding at Cana and with a lot of lovely cake! 

There was then a bit of a pause while all the materials 
were prepared by the Finance and Stewardship 
Committee but eventually we got it all out, funded in part by the Mary Bass 
Trust and by Easter most of the responses had been returned. 

We are very grateful to all of you who took your time to think and pray about 
your giving and the net result was that 14 people increased their giving and four 
new people joined the planned giving scheme for the first time. This will result 
in us raising an extra £5,775 per annum. Not quite our target of £10,000 but 
very encouraging none the less. 

There have also been a number of one-off donations, amounting to £4000 (if we 
include moneys from Lauren & Shep’s cycle ride) which, though they are not 
planned giving, will most certainly help swell our income for 2017 for which we 
are hugely grateful. 

If at any point any of you would like to review your giving further - either up or 
down depending on your circumstances - then please contact Glyn directly or 
complete another set of the forms which are available at the back of church. 

If you never quite got round to reviewing your giving when the appeal was sent 
out it is still not too late and Glyn is happy to process the information at any 
time of the year. Please do note though, that if you plan on giving directly from 
your bank on a monthly basis, he will need a couple of months’ notice in order 
to set up the arrangement. 

During the course of this year the Finance and Stewardship committee intend to 
review our investment policy in the hope that we can maximise our investment 
income and so reduce our shortfall and we hope that the PCC will continue to 
be wise stewards of all the money that is entrusted to us. 

Christian Aid Week 
Between us the Methodist church and All Saints have 
raised a total of £750 for Christian Aid. 
 

£208.15 - from collecting in TESCO one Saturday 
£255 - from the Fish & Chip Quiz evening 
£187.20 - from the red pew envelopes 
£100 - from the Barn Dance 

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO 
HELPED OR CONTRIBUTED IN 

ANY WAY 
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Regular & Upcoming Parish Events 

What better 
way to start the 
week than 
knitting and 
chatting, 

crocheting and drinking tea? 

Come and share or learn a skill, get 
or give help with a pattern, laugh, 
put the world to rights and begin the 
week with old and new friends.  

We would be so pleased to welcome 
you.  

For more details speak to Kate - 
01406 425016 

The group currently meets on 
Monday Mornings 10.00 am at 2 
Park Lane. 

 

All Saints Prayer Group 
 

Meets fortnightly on Thursdays at 
the home of  

Pam Rix 

9 Edinburgh Walk 
 

6th & 20th July 
 

 7.00-8.30 pm - 01406 420417 

All Welcome  

From the Parish Registers 
 

Funerals - We offer our sympathy to 
the families of: 
14th June - Beryl Storey 
16th June - Bryan Ashley 
19th June - George Baxter 
21st June - Vivian Rose 
 
 

Baptisms - We welcome into the 
church family: 
21st May - Sara Williams 
28th May - Penelope Staff 
4th June - Ronnie Parrish 
25th June - Leo Hanson 
 Jax Ringer 
 

Wedding - We offer congratulations to: 
3rd June - Ben and Rachel Taylor 

A New Website for All Saints 
We are extremely grateful to Kevin Dodd of Welland Creative 

who has undertaken to design a new interactive and 
professional website for our church. 

It will come on stream at some point during this month but 
will keep the domain name. It will take a while to transfer 

information across and to reformat it where necessary. 
Keep a lookout for it! 
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Service of Wholeness and Healing  

People have been asking for a while whether we 
might reintroduce a service of wholeness and 
healing. Following a discussion at the ministry 
team we have decided that the time is now right. 
Initially we will hold them on the Fourth Thursday 
evening of each month starting on  

Thursday 27th July at 7.30 pm. 
The service will take place in the lady Chapel and 
will be a quiet said service lasting about 40 minutes 
with the opportunity to receive the laying on of 
hands and anointing with oil either for yourselves 
or for other people, and will invite wholeness & 
healing for both the body, mind and spirit. 

William Stukeley CE Primary School, Holbeach, PE12 7HG 
 

Clerk to Governors 
 

Salary Grade 4 - £1,176.99 - £1,312.84 per annum 
(£17,419 - £19,430 pro rata) Equivalent to 2.5 hours per 

week 
 

We are looking to appoint a well organised, reliable and competent person to 
become our Clerk to Governors from September 2017  
 

The Clerk is required to attend all statutory meetings of the Governing Body 
including Sub-Committee meetings during the academic year. There are four full 
Governing Body meetings and ten Sub Committee meetings per year; meetings 
generally take place in the evening.  
 

Duties include preparing and distribution agendas and minutes, corresponding 
on behalf of the Governing Body and maintaining records. You may also be 
required to clerk other working groups and panels as requested.  
 

You should have experience of taking minutes and good IT and communication 
skills. Training can be provided if necessary. 
 

For further details and application forms please contact:  
Mrs Diana Harlock, Senior Administrator 01406 422102  
Email: enquiries@williamstukeley.lincs.sch.uk  
 

Closing date for applications is Monday 10
th

 July 2017 
 

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our 
Children, therefore the successful applicant will be required to 

undertake an enhanced DBS check. 

Job Opportunity - Clerk to school governors 
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Holbeach  
Community  Larder 
Food Bank & Café  

 

Food Bank  
11.00-2.00pm every Friday 

 

Hot Lunches  
Served from 12.00 - 1.00  
(Free or for a small donation) 

 

Holbeach Reading Rooms 
(next to the library on Church Street) 

 

Do you …... 

• Live alone 

• Have poor cooking facilities 

• Have limited cooking skills 

• Feel lonely & prefer company 

• Have nothing much in the fridge 

• Need a hot meal 
 
 

Come and see what is on the menu and 
make some new friends. 

Holbeach  
Community  Larder 
Food Bank & Café  

Always needed 
Please leave items in the black tub at 

the back of church. 
Contact Rosamund Seal - 01406 424989 

Dried Milk 
UHT Milk 

Tinned custard 
Savoury rice 
Tinned ham 

Tins potatoes  
Smash 

Noodles 
Jam 

Tinned rice 
pudding 

Tinned sponge 
puddings 

Meat paste 
Tinned steak 

pies 

Gravy granules 
Tinned ham 

Shower gel 
Hand soap 
Toilet rolls 
Dog food 
Cat food 

Holbeach Community Larder 

Gallery Tiles & Bathrooms 
 

Holbeach on the A17 
 

Choose your  

forever bathroom 

 

 

Trusted & Professional 

 

Tilers and Bathroom fitters 

available 

 

Plenty of free parking 

 

01406 424296 + www.gallerytiles.com + Facebook 
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DAVID OSBORNE BATHROOMS 
 

COMPLETE BATHROOM & KITCHEN RENOVATIONS 
PLUMBING & HEATING REPAIRS 

SHOWERS, CERAMIC TILING 
BUILDING MAINTENANCE 

BATHROOMS FOR THE DISABLED 
 

Telephone 01406 423715 
Mobile 07715084249 and 07979265851 

Free Quotations 
Established 1980 

 
Our reputation is built on customer recommendations 

Advertisements 

Cards & More 
36 High Street, Holbeach, 

 

• Greeting Cards  
• Partyware 
• Giftware  
• Stationery 
 
Opening Times:  
 
Monday - Friday:  9 am - 6 pm 
Saturday:      9 am - 4 pm 
 

Tel: 01406 422225 



 APPLIANCE REPAIR 

 SERVICE 
 

• Washing machines 

• Cookers 

• Dishwashers 

• Tumble Dryers 

• Vacuum Cleaners 
 

Covering Boston  

and a 25 mile radius  

Local business established in 

1988 
 

Reliable service at realistic rates 

01205 357310  or 

07831 598934 

  
 
 
  

        8344                            C3659 
Gas Engineers   Plumbers    Oil Engineers

  Accredited installers for Worcester Bosch Boilers 

Beautiful Bathroom & Tile Showroom 
Over 30 Bathroom & Tile displays 

Supply & fit or supply only 

All the plumbing fittings for repairs 

All Trade & DIY customers welcome 

All our advice is free as well as our quotations 

TEL: 01406 422368          www.martinsofholbeach.co.uk 

Woolbarn Yard, Boston Road South, Holbeach, PE12 7LR 

MARTINS OF 

HOLBEACH 
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Do you need a hand with your garden? 
Not enough time?  Not enough knowledge?  Not got the right equipment?   

Not physically able?  Or just can’t be bothered!  

Let us help you out with your gardening needs. 

       We can assist you with: 

• General garden maintenance 

• Garden clearance and rubbish removal 

• Grass cutting and lawn care 

• Hedge cutting and shrub trimming 

• Rotavating 

Any other problems - just call!     

• No job too small! 

• Free, no obligation estimates! 

• Female employees available if requested. 
 

Call Andy on 01406 372673 or 07719 662965 

LINCOLNSHIRE CO-OP 
FUNERAL SERVICES 

 
(inc. Clubleys)                                                                             

 
A professional service from people who care 

 
St Johns Road, Spalding PE11 1JD 

Tel: 01775 723199 

2-8 Church Street, Holbeach PE12 7LL 
Tel: 01406 422333 

West Street, Long Sutton PE12 9BN 
Tel: 01406 363648 

 
Funeral Director: Debbie Staff Dip.FD 
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An alternative to Sheltered Housing for those wishing 
to stay in their own homes 
 

· 24 hour Care Centre Cover 

· 7 days a week (this includes Responsive Mobile Service Monday - 
Friday) 

· Increased security 

· Help and support in an emergency 

· Peace of mind for you and your family 

· No waiting list 

· Free installation  
 

for further details please contact  
The Supported Housing Team  
on 01775 764461  
www.sholland.gov.uk 

Assisting residents of the 

South Holland area 

AT A COST OF 

£3.20 PER WEEK 

Are you having problems reaching your feet?? 

Call Elaine on 0751 313 4132 

For the professional treatment of Corns, Callus, In-growing toenails 

& nail trimming in the comfort of your own home 

Elaine Louise Garth 

S.A.C. Dip FHPT/S.A.C. Dip FHPP 

Elaine’s Mobile Foot Clinic 

22 



23 

 

Martin's Home Services 

For all your domestic repairs 
Plumbing, Painting & Decorating 

Tiling 
Kitchens & Bathrooms 

Fencing and Patios 
 

No Job too small  
Call Martin for a quote 

07774 330629 
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MORRISS & HAYNES 
FUNERAL SERVICE 

 
Private Dedicated Chapels of Rest 

Pre-payment Plans Available 

 
YOUR LOCAL INDEPENDENT  

COMPANY OFFERING  
A PERSONAL SERVICE 

 
HOLBEACH 

01406 425225 (24 HRS) 
34, FLEET STREET, HOLBEACH 

Do you want to  

• Learn new skills 

• Access free training 

• Support your local community 
 

Home-Start Lincolnshire believes every family deserves the support 

they need to give their children the best possible start in life.  

We need volunteers in various roles to join our vital work in all 

aspects of our support. 
 

Get in touch and find out more about home visiting, group support, 

event organising, back office and being a trustee. 
 

Tel: 01507 308030        Email: enquiries@homestartlincolnshire.co.uk 

Find us on Twitter/Facebook   


